KHASA VICE-PRESIDENT
Year End Report 2015-16

The 2015-2016 year was an interesting one to say the least.  There were a few ups and downs and bumps along the way.  We started the year in a deficit and an unknown future for our playground.  But through the kindness of our community, things turned around.  We received the unbelievable donation from the Peninsula Co-op for $30,000 and that was followed by the equally amazing donation by Garden City Tree & Landscaping for our playground design and installation for up to $40,000.  Kindness prevailed and Keating Elementary was the gracious recipient of it all.
Meetings:
KHASA general meetings were held on the 3rd Monday of each month for October, November, January, February, April & June with the AGM being held in May.  Meeting were generally kept to an hour, however they occasionally went longer.  Attendance has picked up and meetings averaged 10-15 people.
Spring Fair:
Although it was a Spring Fair year, it was thought that due to the recent community donations it would not be a good idea to be out asking the community at large for more donations to make the spring fair a monetary success.  The Spring Fair was postponed to the following year.
KHASA is currently looking for someone to lead next year’s Spring Fair.  We are open to new ideas of how to run the spring fair and whether it needs to be the financial gain that is has always been.
Education Evenings:
KHASA held one education evening this year.  It was presented by Keating Administration and focused on Self-Regulation.  Was held in the library following KHASA meeting and was well attended.
Family Dance:
This year’s Family Dance was held on April 15, 2016.  The Matheson Band played for the Keating students once again and got everyone up and dancing.  It was an extremely fun night.  Pizza and beverages were served at this year’s dance.  The Matheson Band has already been booked for next year in October.    Thank you to Hilary Banks for doing a great job of leading this event.
Fundraising:
Aly Dahl did a fantastic job fundraising this year in spite of the low volume of volunteers that she had.  Notable fundraisers include:  Corn maze, 50/50 at the Royals, Poinsettia sales, Flower Baskets and Night of Lights.
Other Notable Items:
· Hot lunches went to on-line ordering with Hotlunches.net.  It has been extremely successful and has cut down on the need to cash transactions.  Hotlunches.net has also been used for fundraising events, BOKS registration and Keating Clothing sales.  
· BOKS program was started and has been very successful.  It is a before school exercise program….thank you Keely, Leanne, Cindy & Alicen
· KHASA now has a Facebook page…..Thank you Jenn
· KHASA now has a representative attend Keating Staff Meetings..thank you Karen for attending
· Constitution was re-written and includes financial guidelines….thank you Karen, Leanne & Alicen
· Student Planning Council has been eliminated
· Keating has a new logo and new clothes line…thank you Julie and Leanne
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The current hot lunch ladies are stepping down, thank you so much Yvonne and Charmagne.  Thank you Sonja for stepping up and taking over.
Suggested Goals for 2016-2017: 
· New fundraising co-ordinator needs to be found as soon as possible
· A Spring Fair co-ordinator is required as soon as possible in order for the Fair to take place
· Open House/Playground celebration should be scheduled for September
· Would love to get the Buddy Bench installed
Summary:
It was a crazy year with all the chaos in regards to the Treasurer, however the year ended in a positive way.  The increase in attendees at the KHASA meetings has been great.  Fundraising efforts were very successful this year and we were able to continue to support the Keating student which is what we are here for.  Many thanks to Karen, Sharon and Chris.  Wouldn’t have been able to get through this crazy roller coaster ride without you all.

Sincerely,
Tricia Oates,
KHASA VP, 20105-2016

